Follow-up to the European Parliament resolution with recommendations to the Commission on the legal protection of adults: cross-border implications, adopted by the Commission on 4 March 2009
1.
Rapporteur: António LÓPEZ-ISTÚRIZ WHITE (EPP-ED/ES)

2.
EP reference number: A6-0460/2008 / P6-TA-PROV(2008)0638
3.
Date of adoption of the resolution: 18 December 2008

4.
Subject: Legal protection of adults: cross-border implications

5.
Competent Parliamentary Committee: Committee on Legal Affairs (JURI)

6.
Brief analysis of the text and of Parliament's requests:

Parliament expresses its interest in protecting vulnerable adults and emphasises the need to develop cooperation between Member States in this area in order to take account of increased personal mobility, including that of elderly people and, in particular, of people requiring protection to take account of their vulnerability. It requests the Commission to monitor the implementation of the Hague Convention on the International Protection of Adults of 13 January 2000 and to submit to it a legislative proposal designed to strengthen cooperation between Member States and to improve the free circulation of judgments on the protection of adults.

7.
Response to these requests and outlook regarding the action that the Commission has taken or intends to take:

The Commission is aware of the importance of developing legal cooperation between Member States on the legal protection of adults and has supported the French initiative requesting the Member States to ratify the Hague Convention of 13 January 2000, which entered into force on 1 January 2009 (and is so far in force between Germany, France and Scotland).

The Commission would point out that it is in the first place up to the Hague Conference on Private International Law to take stock of the extent to which the Hague Convention of 13 January 2000 ‑ which is not one of the Commission's current priorities and which does not fall within its current work programme ‑ has been implemented. Once the Convention has been in force for a few years, it will be possible for the Commission's departments to carry out a study giving sustained thought to whether other measures should be considered and, in particular, to whether a Community cooperation instrument might be useful in facilitating the practical implementation of this Convention.
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